
Dear Bill and Dorothy, 
 
Greetings from my household to yours.  
 
Brian and I just recently visited the chapel building repair at Santa Cruz Murcia Church of Christ, just less 
than an hour away. The church was the last church that Ronito and I planted almost 15 yrs ago together 
with our Bible school students.  
 
Here are some pictures of the construction/repair. Work still continues as long as funds are available.  
Green Plains church have also poured in some amount so that the very important repairs could be 
done.  
 
Thank you very much for the financial help especially for the chapel repairs, also for my eye surgery, gift 
for my 81st Birthday, and for the school's needs. 
 
The schedule for my right eye surgery will be on February 18. Probably the schedule for my left eye 
surgery will be in March or early April.  
 
Although I am doing lesser work for the school as in-person classes have not resumed yet, I continue to 
be involved in a prayer ministry with my online Prayer and Bible study group every week, together with 
my long time friends from my seminary days.  
 
Chapel worship at Green Plains has resumed already since late last year but still limited to 50% venue 
capacity as we are still under Alert Level 3 in our city due to high cases of Covid. It has gone down little 
by little though, and we are praying that more ministries can resume in the next quarter of this year.  
 
Please continue to pray for my health especially my scheduled eye surgeries.  
I thank God everyday for His strength and provision for my needs and praise God that he has used you 
and our ministry partners there to be His channels of blessings. 
 
We are all doing great, by God's grace. I pray that you are also doing great.  
 
God bless you more exceedingly! 
 
In the service of Christ, 
Carlita Lisas 

 

 


